
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

May 6, 1963 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo., met in 

regular session at 10:00 A. M. on May 6, 1963 in the Civic 

Auditorium of the City Hall. The newly elected Councilmen Ray A. 

Meacham, Arthur S. Hadden and Chas. H. Love were sworn into 

office. Present at the meeting and answering roll call were 

Councilmen Ray A. Meacham, Arthur S. Hadden, Chas. H. Love, Harry 

O. Colescott, and Chas. E. McCormick. Councilmen Warren D. Lowe 

and Herbert M. Wright were absent. Also present were City Manager 

Lacy, City Attorney Ashby and City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

PRES. OF COUNCIL - Chas. E. McCormick unanimously elected 

 

It was moved by Councilman Meacham and seconded by Councilman 

Love that Councilman Chas. E. McCormick be elected as President 

of the City Council for the ensuing year and that a unanimous 

ballot be cast. Motion carried. (5 AYES) 

 

COMMITTEES, BOARDS, RE-AFFIRMED 

 

President McCormick asked if all the Councilmen were happy with 

the present appointments to various Boards on which they are 

serving. No one objected. Councilman Colescott asked if the other 

members of the Council thought there was any need for a water and 

sewer board to assist with future planning for these departments. 

City Manager Lacy stated that breaking the Council down into 

small committees leads to a bad situation but at the present 

time, there might possibly be a need for an interim financial 

committee for water and sewer. 

 

CLMN WRIGHT Arrived at the meeting 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

It was moved by Councilman Wright and seconded by Councilman 

Hadden that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. (6 AYES) 

 

/s/Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 

 

 

 


